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Department Chairs’ Meeting on August 17, 2012
Written Report for Faculty Senate

The following highlights the items from the Department Chairs’ Meeting:

· VPAA Mike McFarlane and President Mark Curtis attended the meeting.
·  The VPAA reviewed the policies and procedures regarding Department Chair Responsibilities and Guidelines for Department Interactions with Branch Campuses. 

· The Department Chairs reviewed the variables for prioritizing faculty positions and wish list of faculty positions for programs and departments. Based on a request by Dr. Jim Elithorp, there was a consensus to add a faculty position for the Land Surveying/Geomatics Program. The wish list is not prioritized.
· Wayne Olmstead reminded the departments on the importance of completing departmental purchase orders correctly and the need for prior approval for travel.
· Academic Affairs provided updates on the following processes:

· Online adjunct orientation

· Tenure process. The VPAA noted that he wants the Personnel Committee to review and address the process.

· The new online assessment platform called TracDat.

· The VPAA provided an overview and timeline for the college’s accreditation report and visit. He also mentioned that all departments and programs should be reviewing and updating their strategic plans online. 

· Volunteers were requested for Saturday’s GBC INT 100 Orientation breakout sessions on academic issues. The departments were reminded to have faculty available for the meet the faculty session in the Fitness Center.

· The VPAA noted that the magic number (a.k.a. the Strategic Threshold for Maximized Efficiency (STME)) for classes to start was 8 for lower-division classes and 5 for upper-division classes.

Submitted by Danny A. Gonzales, Ph.D.

